
ROLL CALL 
The regular meeting of the Seward Aging Services Commission of the City of Seward Nebraska was held 
on Tuesday September 17th, 2024 at 1:08 pm at the Lied Senior Center, 1010 Manor Drive West, Seward 
Nebraska.  Members present:  Julie Cox, JoAnn Hoffman, Maureen Naber, Cheryl Zumpfe, Renee Larsen, 
Patricia Bruenger, Seward Aging Commission Assistant Katrina Goldsmith.  Absent:  Edward Zak, Janet 
Odvody and City Council Representative Tatum Tonniges. 
 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
Minutes of previous meeting July 9, 2024. 
Motion to accept July’s minutes - Zumpfe.  Seconded – Larsen.   The vote in favor:  Cox, Bruenger, 
Hoffman, Naber, Zumpfe, Larsen.  Opposed- none.  Absent – Odvody, Zak.  Motion carried. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT- REVIEW/ACTION 
Financial Report was approved for July.  Motion to accept- Hoffman.  Seconded – Naber.  The vote in 
favor:  Cox, Naber, Bruenger, Zumpfe, Hoffman, Larsen.  Opposed – none.   Absent- Zak, Odvody  Motion 
carried. 
 
ASSISTANT REPORT 
The newsletter which are now being printed by Seward Independent look fantastic.  We have also 
received $800 for new coffee cups. The Aging Partner County Monitor’s report was good. The air-gap 
cannot be put in the food prep sink as the state has required.  A new possibly is to put a food prep sink 
on the wall near the ice machine. The plumbers are checking into this possibility. We had a very good 
potato bake with 215 in attendance.  Numbers are up for meals and exercise classes. We are also having 
more rentals. Our Halloween Party will be October 31 at 1:00 following an enchilada dinner. Flu shot 
clinic date is Friday, October 11 at 2:30.  
 
Next meeting is November 12, 2024 at 1:00pm. 
 
Secretary, 
Patricia Bruenger 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   


